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Civic Center Building / Webex / Teleconference 

Probation Department Administration 

175 W. 5th Street, 4th Floor, San Bernardino CA 92415 
 

                  

Minutes for Thursday, March 31, 2022 
 

Agenda Item Actions 

1. Meeting Called 

to Order and 

Roll Call 

Chief Reece called the Community Corrections Partnership meeting to order at 9:08 a.m. 

Lisa Bari conducted Roll Call  

Present Committee Members 

Tracy Reece, Chief Probation Officer                 

Shannon Dicus, Sheriff                                        

Jason Anderson, District Attorney 

Thomas Sone, Public Defender 

Billy Green, Chief of Police Fontana 

Diana Alexander, Assistant Executive Officer, Human Services 

Matthew Erickson, County Chief Financial Officer 

Dr. Georgina Yoshioka, Interim Director, Department of Behavioral Health 

Bradley Gates, Director, Workforce Development Department 

Flerida Alarcon, Chief Victim Services, District Attorney 

Owen Duckworth, CEO, Inland Empire Rebound Reentry Services 

 

Absent/Excused Committee Members 

Anabel Romero, Deputy Court Executive Officer 

Dr. Scott Wyatt, Director, Superintendent of Schools 

 

2. Approve 

Minutes from 

January 4, 2022 

MOTIONED by Sheriff Shannon Dicus and seconded by Matthew Erickson to approve the 

January 4, 2022 Minutes as written. All in favor, none opposed, and none abstained. 

3. Public Safety 

Realignment 

Funding 

Proposals 

1) Process Review of AB109 funding as a whole – Matthew Erickson 

a. At the January 4, 2022 CCP meeting, the committee voted to allocate new 

ongoing Public Safety Realignment funding to cover new costs associated with 

existing department Public Safety Realignment programs and impacted 

departments may submit proposals for CCP committee review and approval 

based on priority for any remaining funding. 

i. Past practice allocated funding based on proportionate shares 

b. It was also determined at the January 4, 2022 meeting, all proposals would be 

submitted through the County Administration Office. 

c. The total funding increased from $14 million in January, to $14.3 million due to 

an increase in sales tax 

 

2) Factors Used to Prioritize Requests within County Administrative Office 

a. Required and/or Mandated Services 

b. Broad Community Needs; i.e. homeless, mental health, alcohol and substance 

abuse 

c. Department Priorities 
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d. CAO or other funding sources available 

 

3) 2022-23 County Administrative Office – AB 109 Funding Recommendations 

2022-23 CAO CCP 

Proposal.pdf
 

a. Proposals received and not listed were not denied – examples; 

i. District Attorney’s LET Program – additional funding will be provided 

by the Probation Department 

ii. Probation Pretrial Diversion Program – other funding sources are 

available 

b. Large One-Time requests will be deferred to committee at a later date 

 

4) Discussion of CAO Funding Recommendations 

a. Funds should be allocated to programs that address the priority needs 

 

5) Vote  

a. MOTIONED by Sheriff Dicus and seconded by Jason Anderson to allocate 

Public Safety Realignment funding as recommended by the County Chief 

Financial Officer, Matthew Erickson. All in favor, none opposed, and none 

abstained. 

4. New Business 

Items 

None 

5. Roundtable Dr. Georgina Yoshioka – Interim Director of the Department of Behavioral Health. New to her 

role as Interim Director, but not new to the County. Knows the importance of working with 

Community Based Organizations as well as Faith Based Organizations, and will continue to 

ensure partnership.  

6. Public Comment Jody Isenberg, Paul Jones, Sharon Green, Samuel Casey, Luis Nolasco, Evan Thomas, James 

Porter, Felicia Jones, Tracy Reece, Shannon Discus, Thomas Sone, Diana Alexander, Owen 

Duckworth, Michael Fermin 

Summary of Discussion: 

1) Community Members would like more Community Based Organizations on the 

committee with voting powers; more equity and sharing of resources 

2) Request made for more committee effort to include the community on how to spend 

Public Safety Realignment funding, i.e. town halls 

3) Services and programs provided should include individuals with lived experience 

4) Concerns Public Safety Realignment funding is not being allocated to Community 

Based Organizations; need additional collaboration 

5) Programmatic changes with less funding support 

6) Request for audit of all AB109 funding; how funds were spent 

7) Request for Proposal (RFP) process  

8) San Bernardino Reentry Collaborative 

7. Adjournment Chief Reece adjourned the meeting at 10:32 a.m. 

 


